
Headteacher’s Newslet ter 3.02.23  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Next week we will be celebrating our Internet safety week and on Tuesday, 7th February, we 

will be taking part in the Safer Internet Day 2023. Thousands of people across the UK will be 

using this day to champion youth voice and engage in conversations about how we can all 

work together to make the internet a great and safe place. 

We are committed to ensuring we keep our pupils safe and have always ensured our pupils 

are well educated on this matter - we provide support throughout the year, not just during 

our Internet Safety Week. Each academic year, there are computing lessons that are dedicat-

ed to online safety and our Online Buddies play a key role in helping to keep all the children 

in our school safe in the online world. They do this by meeting with Mrs Marshall to learn 

more about online safety and they share key messages and events with their peers.  

Each summer term, we invite PC Wayne to talk to children about the consequences of online 

bullying and not being safe online. In addition, the weekly newsletters has included online 

safety information for parents and pupils. All of our pupils have signed an Acceptable Use 

Agreement that outlines the school’s expectation of pupil behaviour whilst being online.  

Safer Internet Day 2023 will take place on the 7th of February 2023, with celebrations and 

learning based around the theme ‘Want to talk about it? Making space for conversations 

about life online’. 

We are asking our parents to use this Safer Internet Day as an opportunity to talk about  

online safety with their children, whatever their age. Below are some tips from UK Safer Inter-

net Centre 
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1 St Matthew’s 99.58% 

2 St Jude’s 99.17% 

3 St Martin’s 99.14% 

4 St Philomena's 97.92% 

5 St Catherine’s 97.41% 

5 St Margaret’s 97.41% 
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School Websit e—Online safet y  

 6th Feby –9th Feb – Key Stage 1 

& 2 Parents’ Evenings 

 7th Feb – Year 1 trip to Discov-

ery Centre 

 10th Feb – School Inset – 

School Closed 

 13th Feb –  17th February – 

Half Term 

 22nd Feb—Ash Wednesday 

Mass 

 22nd Feb—New uniform shop  

 2nd March – Year 1 trip to Har-

old Hill Library 

 3rd March – Year 5 & 6 C.S.I 

Road Safety Workshop 

 17th March Science Dress-up 

Day 

 28th March—Easter Production 

 29th March—Yr1 & Yr2 Road 

Saftey Workshop 

 30th March – End of Term re-

ports sent out (KS1 & KS2) 

 30th March – Curriculum Cele-

bration Afternoon (KS1 & KS2) 

Spring term dates 

Making space for regular conversations about life online 

Talk openly and frequently about what you are doing online and encourage your child to do 

the same. Talk about the positive experiences you can have online, share what you have done 

when you have come across content you did not want to, and how you dealt with the situa-

tion. 

Making space for enjoying and exploring the online world together! 

Play games, watch videos, and express an interest in your child’s online life. Celebrate all the 

opportunities that technology has to offer, and show them what a great space the internet 

can be when used responsibly. 

Making space for working as a family to agree expectations for going online 

Talk to your family about the role technology plays in your lives. Establish rules and expecta-

tions that encourage meaningful use of technology, in the same way you set boundaries in 

other areas of your children’s lives. It’s important to review these regularly and adapt them for 

each member of your family. 

Making space for learning about the apps, games and websites your child is using 

There are lots of tools and guides to support you with keeping your child safe on whatever 

apps, games and websites they are using. Research age ratings, privacy settings, and safety 

features (like the block and report button) so that you are best placed to help your child 

should anything go wrong. 

Making space for supporting and reassuring your child if things go wrong 

Remind your child they can talk to you about anything. If something goes wrong, listen and 
respond with reassurance and kindness and stay calm. Work with your child to find solutions 
to the problem, perhaps by using the block and report tools or seeking advice from your 
child’s school. 

We have a page dedicated to online 

safety on our School Website.  You will 

find key online safety information, doc-

uments and links that are useful for our 

pupils, parents, staff and governors. 

Please use the link below:  

https://stursulascatholicprimary.co.uk/

safeguarding/e-safety  

https://stursulascatholicprimary.co.uk/safeguarding/e-safety
https://stursulascatholicprimary.co.uk/safeguarding/e-safety


Spring Parents’ Evenings 

On Monday we will be launching our ‘Change 

your journey, change our school!’ poster cam-

paign. We will be asking our fellow pupils to 

create a poster explaining one or more ways 

that active travel can help our school. The 

posters created will be used in our school 

newsletters and put up around the school. We 

hope that our poster campaign will encourage 

more people to use active travel at St Ursula’s! 

In other exciting news, we have been looking 
at school signage to help reduce illegal park-
ing and dangerous driving. We have found 
the perfect signs that we feel can make a big difference to road safety around our school. 
We have spoken with Mr Ashburn and agreed on what we wanted our signs to look like - 
above is a sneak peek of the artwork  being used. We hope you like them! 

A message from our JTAs   

Change your journey, change our school!  

Bikeability week!  
Congratulations to our Year 6 pupils who completed their Level 1 and Level 2 cycle training 

programme. A fun week was had by all, with children gaining practical skills and understanding 

how to cycle on today’s roads. Judging by one of the photos below, it was very tiring too! 

The Parents’ Evening booking system will 

close at 7pm on Sunday 5th February. 

Bookings will not be able to be made 

after this deadline. 
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Dress to express day!  
This week is 'Wellbeing Week' at St. Ursula's. Our children took part in wellbeing activities 
throughout the week and today was our 'Dress to Express Day'. Children came to 
school wearing their favourite colours and unique outfits to express how they were feeling. This 
was a great opportunity for self-expression and celebrating a diverse range of emotions.  

Coffee morning  –new date  
We will  be  hosting  a  coffee  morn-

ing  on Thursday, 9th February  from  

9.15 to 10:15am. Parents can bring 

their toddlers and babies. There is lots 

of time to ask questions, share experi-

ences and find out first-hand what is 

happening in school. Mums, Dads 

and extended family are ALL wel-

come. 

Breakfast Club  

 The Breakfast Club is open. To book 

a place for your child/ren please use 

our Schoolcomms booking system. If 

you require any help or guidance 

with this booking system, please con-

tact the school office on 01708 

345200. 



Spring term dates 


